
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting 
04/01/2024

***TO BE PUBLISHED***
Minutes for the Woodburn City Council Meeting on April 1st, 2024:
 
The meeting began at 7:00pm with the Pledge of Allegiance. In attendance was 
Mayor Kelsey, Clerk-Treasurer Hileman, Superintendent Walls, Chief Parker as well 
as Council Members Graber, Gerig, Gentz, Sarrazine, and Watts. 
 
Chief's Report: 
Nothing to report.
 
Superintendent's Report: 
Nothing to report.
 
Mayor's Report: 
Moment of silence for the passing of Mayor of Fort Wayne, Tom Henry.
Mayor Kelsey informed the Council that the Industrial park sign was repaired, and 
that the railroad had cleaned up the railroad ties from next to the trail on 
Woodburn road.
Mayor Kelsey followed up with the Lynnwood apartments, the Allen County Board 
of Health was scheduled for a visit to the property this week. 
 
Clerk-Treasurer's Report: 
The meeting minutes were presented from the March 18th meeting. After 
discussion, Council Member Sarrazine moved to accept the meeting minutes as 
presented, second by Council Member Graber, all present in favor.
The warrants were presented. After discussion, Council Member Watts moved to 
pay the warrants as presented, second by Council Member Gentz, all present in 
favor. 
 
Councilmen's Report: 
Nothing to report. 

Audience: 
Members from Lifewise were present to inform the Council that they were 
approved by the EACS board to move forward with their program at Woodlan 
Elementary.
They gave information to the Council and discussed the details of the program. 
They will begin September 3rd, 2024 with Grade 3 only at this time. 

Council Member Watts moved to adjourn the meeting, second by Council Member 
Sarrazine, all present in favor. Meeting was adjourned at 7:35pm.



 
Go to cityofwoodburn.org to see previously approved minutes and recent 
community news.


